
 

  

Sheriffôs Office and D-5 Supervisor Team Up at Meeting
     The February 2

nd
, 2016 meeting of the 

Desert Hills Fire District Community 

Association was called to order 7:07 pm at the 

Fire Station on London Bridge Road in Desert 

Hills. 

   Association President John Hayes welcomed 

the small crowd. 

   Linda Ogden volunteered to fill the duties as 

the Secretary and will start at the next 

meetingé. The association still needs a 

Treasurer. 

    Apparently there was some confusion about 

invitations to speak to the group and they were 

fortunate to have guests Rodney Head, the 

Chief Deputy of the Mohave County Sheriffôs 

Office and Steve Moss, Mohave County 

Supervisor District 5, show up at the same 

meeting. They chose to informally address the 

group together. Steve introduced Rodney as 

the former Chief of Police of Bullhead City 

Police Department. Rodney was there many 

decades of serving as a police officer, working 

his way up to the rank of Chief of Police. 

Steve also introduced Sam Medrano, who is 

running for state senate. Steve stated that in 

his opinion, both are good guys.   

   Steve spoke of the roles of the Supervisors 

to assist the Sheriffôs Office with funding in 

order to provide services without raising taxes.  

 

   Rodney stated that Mohave county is the 

fifth largest county in the nation, covering 

13,461 square miles, 150 of which is water 

surface. There are only four cities in the 

county, the largest being Lake Havasu City. 

The population of the county is now over 

200,000 people. Mohave County also has 60 

separate communities outside of the city limits 

from the strip to south of Lake Havasu. It is a 

huge responsibility. Rodney spoke of the 

distance between communities and the 

challenges that come with trying to provide 

services to such a vast scattering of people. 

Some communities are located north of the 

Grand Canyon and officers must drive through 

three states to reach them. 

    The sheriffôs office has 281 employees. 92 

are deputies and 120 work in the jail. The 

newly built jail is now a new modern facility. 

It was built adjacent to the new Sheriffôs 

Office in Kingman. The new jail replaced the 

jail that was opened in 1985 and soon became 

overcrowded. The new jail meets the 

mandates as required by law to incarcerate é 

safety for the inmates, inmates remain 

confined, and constitutional care for the 

inmates ... Rodney stated that local jails are 

different than state prisons. He stated that 

inmates in jail could be friends, family or 

neighbors, who have simply made an error in 

judgment and are either awaiting trial, or 

serving a sentence of less than one year. Some 

are allowed to have work-release, which 

allows them to support their families while 

they serve their time. At the end of the work 

day, they must return to confinement. The 

Sheriffôs jail facility on Highway 95 has been 

shuttered and all confinements are now done 
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at the main jail in Kingman. Jail facilities still 

exist in the cities and are operated by city 

departments. Some video arraignments have 

reduced the need for transporting inmates 

around the county. Steve spoke of methods to 

reopen local detention facilities in Lake 

Havasu and Mohave Valley. He agreed of the 

dangers incurred when moving inmates 

outside of jail facilities.   

He stated that a big issue is work release. 

Some people may lose their jobs because of 

the travel distance from the jail facility in 

Kingman. 

    Rodney also spoke of the Sheriffôs other 

employees. There are 14 dispatchers who 

work in the Kingman facility and 35 civilian 

employees who perform such tasks as 

evidence technician, clerical duties and animal 

control. The sheriffôs office also serves civil 

papers for the courts. They have school 

resource officers to attend 11 schools in the 

county that are outside of city limits.  He also 

spoke of calls for service from Search and 

Rescue for people lost in the desert.  

The Search and Rescue is mostly comprised of 

volunteer members. There is also a volunteer 

Boating Safety Officer program and a 

volunteer Posse program. 

     In order to provide localized service, there 

is a Sheriffôs substation on Highway 95 and in 

Mohave Valleyé there are also some 

substations in the strip area. These facilities 

provide a spot for deputies to perform some 

tasks such as report writing and booking of 

detainees. 

    Rodney spoke of the hardship keeping 

sworn deputies within the department. He 

stated that new employees make the same as 

an 8 year veteran. They are constantly being 

lured to higher paying areas. There are 

currently 10 vacancies for deputies in the 

county. These vacancies increase the workload 

for deputies working the streets. With more 

vacancies, it is harder to schedule vacation 

time or backfill when a deputy gets sick. 

There are currently some recruits in the 

academy and some still in field training. 

    Rodney spoke of expected delays in 

providing service at times during higher call 

volumes times. With a limited number of 

deputies on the streets, answering calls can be 

a daunting challenge. Emergency calls are 

addressed immediately while other calls are 

prioritized. The Sheriffôs Office has 

intergovernmental agreements with other 

agencies to provide and receive assistance 

when necessary.  

    Rodney was asked about the facilities in the 

Lake Havasu area. He stated that he felt the 

facilities are suitable for todayôs needs as 

deputies have room to do their tasks.  

Steve and Rodney both spoke of the need to 

hire high quality deputies in order to maintain 

quality within the department.  A member of 

the audience spoke of the services provided by 

the sheriffôs deputies and the fact that they  



 

 

  



 

 

stopped criminals from her neighborhood 

were quite a relief. 

     Rodney stated that the biggest call in the 

local area was a citizen assist followed by 

suspicious activity being reported. He stated 

that overall crime is relatively low in the local 

area as people arenôt afraid to report strange 

activity and people in the local are generally 

upstanding citizens. 

    Steve stated he thinks of the county 

government as two issues - money coming in 

(REVENUE) and money going out 

(EXPENSES). He stated that the fiscal 

outlook looks better for the next year. The 

increased revenues should help to resolve 

some issues with funding the Sheriffôs Office 

in the near future. Rises in tax revenues 

usually lag property values by a couple years. 

    Steve also spoke of the sweeping of funds 

from the TV district and placing them in the 

General Fund.  He stated that the TV district 

tax generates more revenue than is being spent 

and had built up a substantial reserve before 

being swept. He further stated that it is his 

desire to eliminate the TV district as he feels it 

is not the job of the government to ensure 

citizens have access to televised programs. A 

member of the audience expressed that the TV 

district portion of his tax bill is the most 

affordable tax. Steve stated that citizens 

should pay for cable or satellite if they desire 

to watch television. He stated that if he can 

convince one additional supervisor to agree, 

he will be asking to disband the TV district. 

The annual cost for a home with a value of 

$120,000 is $2.39 in taxes. That cost is down 

from $8.74 the previous year. 

   Steve also spoke of the decreased revenue 

for the Library District due to the sweeping of 

funds as well. He stated that because the rate 

has been changed, library services may be cut. 

Steve also spoke of many issues that have 

been created that may result in increased tax 

rates.  

    Steve also spoke of policy decisions made 

by the Board of Supervisors as they decide 

what is best for the county and its residents. 

He used the burro collisions on the parkway 

near Bullhead City as an example of policies 

that the board must adopt in order to provide a 

safe motoring experience for those traveling 

the roadways. He stated that burros have no 

natural predators, breed exponentially, and 

create a multitude of problems from 

destroying food and water sources for native 

animals to endangering motorists. The burros 

reportedly drive out bighorn sheep and mule 

deer from their natural roaming areas. They 

  



 

 

  

Spaghetti
Dinner
     $5

Saturday March 19th

at the Desert Hills fire station
3983 London Bridge Road

4 pm to 7 pm
dinner includes salad, drink, garlic toast and plate of

spaghetti with red sauce and dessert
All proceeds to benefit the Desert Hills Fire Department


